Minutes of the Leverett Board of Health Leverett Town Hall
Meeting Date: July 6, 2011 Meeting Start Time: 7:17 PM

Board Members Present: Zipkowitz, Dauchy, Fair, Hillman
Absent: Phillips
Clerk: Sue Nagy

1. Received from Cooley Dickinson Hospital notification of a dog bite at 61 Cave Hill Road. Clerk forward
notification to Dr. Michael Katz at Hampshire Veterinary Clinic.

2. Received Bacteriological Report from Quabbin Analytical dated 6/2/2011 for Leverett Co-op. Absent of
Coliform

3. Received from Alan Weiss, MS of Cold Spring Environmental Title 5 Inspection Report dated 5/26/2011
for 75 Amherst Road, owner, Nadia Margolis. System failed. Received from Nadia Margolis check
#6127, dated 6/7/2011 for $600.00. ($150.00 title 5, $150.00 soil evaluation, $300.00 DSCP Application.
Soil Evaluation and Design yet to be done.

4. Mike DeRosa, present, Director of Summer Arts and Recreation Program at Leverett Elementary
School. DeRosa is seeking a 1-year variance to State Regulation 105CMR 430.103 Section B. The 1-year
variance is to hire a qualified lifeguard and to see if DeRosa’s own qualification is adequate. Steve Ball,
Health Agent (HA) supports this variance. DeRosa gave the Board a letter of explanation and relevant
State Regulations. (See attached) Fair moved to grant a variance of State Regulation 105CMR430.103
Section B. Hillman seconded. The Board of Health feels that DeRosa’s own Cold Water Rescue
Certification beat R1 of State Regulation. Issued Permit #11-04. Signed by Zipkowitz.

5. Carol Heim, present, owner 13 Amherst Road. She was seeking the Boards opinion on Filtration
systems. The results of a recent water test showed high levels of iron and manganese. Use of drywell
for disposal of back flush from a filter system was discussed. No decisions were made.

6. Received copy of latest map of watershed @ Atkins Reservoir in Amherst. The Board noted that if we
get an application for DSCP in the watershed area we make sure we comply with those regulations
regarding the watershed area. The only area in Leverett within the PWS watershed is a small portion of

Pratt Corner Road.

7. Received application to conduct a Recreational Camp from Khalsa Camp, dated 6/27/2011, owners Jai
Fuller and Siri Om Fuller. Application approved. Issued Permit# 11-05. Signed by Zipkowitz.

8. Hillman will continue to work on Emergency Preparedness brochure.

Adjourned: 9:25 PM
Next meeting July 18, 2011 @ 7:00 PM.

Susan Nagy, Clerk



